

HAWAII ROTARY YOUTH FOUNDATION

June 21, 2021

Dear Incoming Rotary Club President:

Congratulations on your upcoming 2021-22 year as President of your Rotary club! I would like to take this opportunity to thank your club for supporting the Hawaii Rotary Youth Foundation in providing a scholarship to deserving students in Hawaii. Through generous contributions, HRYF will again be providing a \$5,000 scholarship to each participating Rotary Club.

HRYF cannot continue its level of scholarship giving without the help from the Rotary Clubs. We would like for your club to sign a Club Agreement with HRYF. If your club would like to participate in the scholarship program for the 2021-22 Rotary year, please send your Dues to the HRYF office.

We also need your support and assistance in identifying your club's HRYF representatives as follows:

- 1) HRYF Club Information & Donation Coordinator who would assist in the following:
 - a. Ensuring that the \$200 HRYF member club dues are submitted by July 31, 2021;
 - b. Educating club members about HRYF;
 - c. Encouraging members to contribute to HRYF via checks or online at the HRYF website;
 - d. Promote the Foodland Give Aloha Program in August and September 2021;
 - e. Strive to reach a club goal of \$40 per capita or more in HRYF donations by April 30, 2022.
- 2) HRYF Club Scholarship Chair who would assist in the following:
 - a. Receive scholarship applications from high schools in your club area;
 - b. Arrange for at least 3 club members to interview students;
 - c. Forward the finalist application to the semi-final Area Selection Committee;
 - d. Reach out to the college counselors, Interactors and parents for applications.
- 3) <u>HRYF Club Judge for Area Selection</u> who will assist in the following:
 - a. Connect with the Area Selection Committee Chair to attend Area judging;
 - b. Represent the club in interviewing and judging the scholarship applications.

Attached are the two forms (fillable PDF) to be completed and returned: the Club Agreement and the Invoice for Club Dues/HRYF Representative List which are all due by **July 31, 2021.** You can mail checks made payable to HRYF and Club Representative List to 3536 Harding Avenue, Honolulu, HI 96816 or email your information to: office@hawaiirotaryyouthfoundation.org.

On behalf of the HRYF Board Members and staff, we sincerely thank you for your support and effort to provide scholarships to so many deserving Hawaii youth.

Mahalo,

Geoffrey Horvath HRYF President